

HUD2024-003813



Dear s 9(2)(a)

Thank you for your email of 15 February 2024 requesting information regarding the Long-Term Insights Briefings (LTIB), under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). To respond to your request, I have answered your questions below.

Did HUD publish a draft LTIB as part of the first round of public consultation, consulting on the subject matter options of HUD's inaugural LTIB?

A draft LTIB was not published as a part of the first round of public consultation.

The information provided as a part of the first round of consultation included HUD's proposal for the LTIB to explore the long-term implications of our ageing population on the future of housing and urban development in Aotearoa New Zealand.

The proposal was for the LTIB to focus on the implications of an ageing population on:

- type of dwellings needed and how we need them to perform
- the housing stock, its size, and positioning within towns and cities
- housing affordability and security

It was also proposed that consideration be given to how population ageing affects housing outcomes for:

- Māori
- Pacific peoples
- Seniors
- Young people
- People ageing with disability.

Finally, it was proposed the LTIB attend to how housing and urban development futures shaped by ageing population structures differ by region as well as in cities, towns, and rural areas.

Further information regarding HUD's LTIB can be found at www.hud.govt.nz/our-work/long-term-insights-briefing/

If yes, are you able to provide a copy of, or link to, HUD's draft LTIB that was released in the first round of public consultation subject matter options?

See above.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my response by the Ombudsman, in accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the Ombudsman's website at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.

As part of our ongoing commitment to openness and transparency, the Ministry proactively releases information and documents that may be of interest to the public. As such, this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on our website.

Yours sincerely

Katie Wellington

Manager, System Strategy

Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga – Ministry of Housing and Urban Development